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SENATE FLOOR 

2017-2018 EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

PRESIDENT 
Jennifer E Salmon #71393 

jenniferEsalmon@yahoo.com 
  

VICE PRESIDENT 
Aimee Scotton #69448 

acscotton15@gmail.com 
  

TREASURER 
Pam Padgett #51341 

PamelaPadgett@gmail.com 
  

SECRETARY 
Myra Gaddy #66390 

mygaddy@yahoo.com 
   

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD 
Vann Sparrow #67885 

vannsparrow@suddenlink.net 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Hello my Senate Family! 
  
As I write this, I am struck by the fact that in just two short months we will be wrapping 
up the 2017-18 year! Where has the time gone? There may be a million answers to that 
question, but I know one thing, the NC Senate family has been extremely busy since the 
first of the year. If we weren’t traveling for the Senate, we were supporting our North 
Carolina Jaycees and our priority projects. 
 
In January, we rang in the New Year, then we were off to Augustine, FL, to the US JCI 
Senate Winter Board Meeting. That's a heck of a way to celebrate the New Year! The fol-
lowing weekend, we supported our NC Jaycees at their Year-End convention in Greens-
boro.  There, we welcomed in 3 new Senators to the NC Senate family, which is always  
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exciting! Between these two great events, we supported our 
local Jaycees by attending inaugural balls/banquets, GMMs, BODs, 
projects, and in general working with the Jaycees in any way 
they needed, to make sure they had a great first half of the 
year.  

In February, we were off to Alabama's JCI Senate meet-
ing. While there, I also had the opportunity to see Alabama in-
duct a new Senator. It’s always interesting to see how other 
states do things. Then, two weeks later, 19 NC Senators head-
ed out to the US JCI Region VII Mini National Meeting in Pigeon 
Forge, TN. In March, we celebrated our 1st Annual North Caroli-
na JCI Senate Reunion. What a wonderful day! 27 Senators 
from all over NC gathered at one of the NC Jaycees’ priority 
projects, the Boys and Girls Homes of North Carolina at Lake 
Waccamaw. We reconnected with friends that hadn't been seen 
in a while, enjoyed hamburgers and hot dogs fresh off the grill, 
caught up on how the young ladies in our Jaycees cottage were 
doing, and toured the campus. What a truly blessed day!! 

Continued on page 2 
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President’s message continued from page 1. 

In April, I will attend the Mid-Atlantic Institute Annual Conference for the first time. I plan 
on touring some historic landmarks, a winery tour and, of course, a ghost tour. It looks like 
it will be a truly fantastic time! The following weekend, I will be supporting the North Caro-
lina Jaycees as they host their Spring Conference at our very own NC Jaycee Burn Center. 
It is still amazing to me the impact that our Jaycees are continuing to make in our commu-
nities. Then it’s off to the Region 4’s Calabash Beach Bash for sun and fun! As part of this 
weekend, we will host the 15th annual Ollis/Saunders Memorial golf tournament, attend 
the Region 4 meeting, and even plan to help the US Jaycees with their national meeting. As 
you can see, we will definitely be very busy in the month of April! 
  
They say that every great adventure must come to an end. On May 5th, our Senate family 
will meet to wrap up the 2017-18 year and elect its 2018-19 officers. I have the greatest 
confidence in Aimee Scotton #69448 and her team and wish them tremendous success. As 
for myself, I just want to say thank you to my Senate family and friends for their love and 
support this past year. To have been given the opportunity to serve this amazing organiza-
tion is to have been given the chance of a lifetime. I am forever thankful to each and every 
one of you for all that you do. 
   

BIG HUGS ALWAYS!!!!! 

Jennifer E Salmon #71393 

2017-18 NC JCI Senate President 

“Together We Can” 

From The 46th US JCI Senate President 
John Robinson, #55798 

Since 1950, The Jaycee Creed has united Junior Chamber members from 

around the world. Those 65 words, penned by Ohio Jaycee C. William Brown-

field, continue to convey the standards for which our organizations aspire. For 

some, The Creed serves as a basis for bonding with fellow mem-bers, for 

some it was something that brought a bit of anxiety when they had to first 

lead it at a local meeting, and for some it was transformational and has guid-

ed them throughout their life. It is that spirit of transformation that I hope to 

spotlight this year. That spirit displayed by those, like Bill Brown-field before 

us, who are Living The Creed!  

 

“Living The Creed” Spotlight  

Troy Powell #71391 from North Carolina who has 
shown "That faith in God gives meaning and purpose 
to human life" by helping give him and his family the 
strength, guidance, and direction to suddenly move 
back home beside his parents to help raise his sister’s 
three boys as his own due to the sudden deaths in 
2009 of his sister and her husband leaving the boys ages 5, 9, 15 orphaned in the 
world.  It’s our Faith in God that ensures us he has a much greater plan for us. 



 
 

NC JCI SENATE OFFICERS 
 
 

Family of the Year 
Jimmy Maness, #38844 

 
First Timers 

Kevin Matthies, #75942 
 

Freshman Senators 
Kim Bode, #62467 

 
Mentors 

Position Vacant 
 

Return the Favor 
Suzanne Gill, #67891 

 
Kyle Byrd Memorial    

Scholarship 
Melissa Spivey, #72166 

 
Legal Counsel 

TW King, #44498 
 

Jim Ollis/Bobby Saunders 
Memorial Golf Tournament 

Marty Wase, #53142 
 

Chaplain 
Mary Lou Harris, #45860 

 
Newsletter Editor 

Shannon Foster, #67038 
 

Website Editor 
Jennifer E Salmon, #71393 

 
Photographer 

Jimmy Maness, #38844 
 

Life Members 
AJ Morton, #16254 

 
Hospitality 

Pam Padgett, #51341 
Marty Wase, #53142 

 
Presidential Advisors 
Daryl McNair, #63633 
Vann Sparrow, #67885 

 
Support Team 

Scott Alexander, #67113 
Jimmy Maness, #38844 

Marty Wase, #53142  
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Hit The BAR 
Aimee Scotton, #69448 

Vice President 
 

I’m Aimee Scotton (Senator #69448) and I’m a candi-
date for the 2018-2019 NCJCI Senate President.  The 
election will be held at our May meeting. The meeting 
is scheduled for Saturday, May 5 at the Comfort Inn in 
Pinehurst (9801 U.S. 15-501).  The meeting will start 
at 3 p.m.  If you plan to stay the night, there is a 
room block listed under NC JCI Senate.  Rooms are 
available for Friday and Saturday nights at $86 per 
night.  You may make reservations by calling the hotel 
at 910-215-5500.  You are encouraged to bring a 
snack to share, but dinner Saturday night following 
the meeting will be on your own.  At the meeting, 
there will be a bar charge of $5.  The bar will not be 
open until after the scholarship recipients and their 
families leave the meeting. Speaking of the bar.. .  
 
As JCI Senators, we all love to hit the bar.  That’s 
why, if elected, I’ve chosen this as the theme for my 
year.  Hit the BAR (Believe, Achieve, Receive).   
 
Believe.  Believe the Creed.  I f you truly believe 
it, you will live it.  You’ll live a life evidencing your 
faith in God, your connection to your fellow man, your 
support of free enterprise, your respect of the law, 
your ability to appreciate and embrace those who are 
different from you, and your dedication to service. 
 
Achieve.  I f you’re living the creed, there’s no limit 
to what you can achieve.  The sky’s the limit! 
 
Receive.  We’ve all heard that it’s better to give than 
to receive, and that’s true.  But do you know why it’s 
true?  Because when you give, you do receive.  You 
receive feelings of accomplishment and fulfillment that 
you cannot get otherwise.  If we believe and achieve, 
then it only follows that we will receive. 
 
So, raise the BAR, hit the BAR, belly up to the BAR!   
 
We’re gonna 
get this party 
started!    
 
Aimee 
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JIM OLLIS/BOBBY SAUNDERS MEMORIAL        
GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 
The North Carolina JCI Senate will be holding our 15th Annual Jim 
Ollis/Bobby Saunders Memorial Golf Tournament Saturday April 21, 
2018 in Myrtle Beach, South Carolina during the Region IV Calabash 
Bash. This 15th edition of our tournament is a very special one for 
our Senate as we have added the name of the founder and long- 
time Chairman of our tournament Bobby Saunders.  Bobby loved 
this tournament and we think that it would be a fitting tribute to him 
to have a record turn out this year for our event.  We invite all of 
you to participate as a player and/or sponsor in this year’s event.  
Our format is 4- person team captain’s choice and we offer sponsor-
ship opportunities from $25.00 to $500.00.  Here are some of the 
particulars of the 2018 tournament:  
  

Where:  Whispering P ines Golf Course, 900 Harrelson Blvd., Myrtle Beach,  SC 

(across from Myrtle Beach International Airport) 

When:  Saturday April 21, 2018, 8:00 A.M. shotgun start. 

 
As of March 21, 2018 we are doing well on sponsorships but we could certainly use 
many more. Remember that the key to a successful golf tournament is sponsorship 
dollars.  The second key is a substantial field of players.  We desperately need more 
golfers for our tournament!  You don’t  have to be an expert golfer to play; heck, you 
don’t even have to be a Senator to play in our event. So even if you don’t play golf ask 
one of your neighbors or co-workers to play this year. 
 
A big THANK YOU to each Senator that has signed up to play golf and/or to sponsor.  I 
want to give a particularly special shout out to our major sponsors this year:  Frank & 
Debbie Moody, Terry & Michelle Bennett, and Aimee Scotton.  And I want to profusely 
thank two young men – Terry Bennett and Terry Jones.  Terry Bennett and his busi-
ness Sir Speedy have designed some beautiful signs for the 2018 tournament and  
Terry Jones has generously offered to donate the cost of this first batch of signs as well 
as provide snacks for our goody bags.  Two young ladies have also been a big help:  
Crissie Lewis has donated calendar magnets and Linda Reid Oldham has donated cups 
for our goody bags. 
 
Remember that a portion of our proceeds will go towards supporting the following 
charities:  1) Kyle Byrd Memorial Scholarship; (2) N.C. Jaycee Family of the Year; (3) 
Boys & Girls Homes of North Carolina; (4) Duke Cancer Center; and (5) North Carolina 
Jaycee Burn Center.   
 

Player and sponsor forms are included in the newsletter.  Our tournament committee is 
Marty Wase and Bill & B.J. Craft.  Please feel free to call me anytime with questions:  
Marty Wase, P.O. Box 723, Pinebluff, N.C. 28373; (910) 281-4644 (home phone); 
(910) 691-5659 (cell phone); mwase@nc.rr.com (e-mail).  Let’s work hard and make 
this our best tournament yet!!!  
 
Marty Wase 
Co-Chairman Jim Ollis/Bobby Saunders Memorial Golf Tournament 2018  

Marty Wase #53142  
Golf Tournament/

Hospitality 

mailto:mwase@nc.rr.com


REFLECTIONS FROM THE CHAPLAIN 
 

It’s hard to believe that this Senate year is almost over.  I have en-

joyed being your Chaplain this year and sharing the good news and 

“not so good” news that the membership has shared. 

We’ve had a busy year…. 

We were notified of the passing of three NC Senators this year-         

Jim Shackleford, William B. Harrison and Stephen L. Howard 

We have asked for condolences for 13 members of Senators families which included 

the passing of six of our Senators’ mothers and one Father. 

We have kept in our prayers 12 Senators and/or family members facing illness 

We have offered congratulations for many birthdays, anniversaries and achievements 

including the birth of a great grandchild, a new baby and one marriage. 

Thanks for your support this year and your willingness to share the ups and downs of 

life with each other.  This sharing is what makes us a family. 

Congratulations to President Jennifer on a great year and best wishes to the new lead-

ership that will continue the legacy of the North Carolina JCI Senate.  

5 

Marylou Harris, #45860 
Chaplain 

RETURN THE FAVOR 
 

As you know, the Return the Favor (RTF) Program was designed to 

encourage JCI Senators to help give back to the organization that 

helped them become the leaders they are today.  As a Senator, 

we’re given the unique opportunity to inspire the new batch of lead-

ers and assist young Jaycees members.  Now it is time for us to 

“Return the Favor” and become a senior Jaycee member who puts 

their arm around the shoulder of that new Jaycee or officer and 

guide their way to Jaycee prominence. 

Third Trimester RTF forms are due June 1, 2018 to cover December 1, 2017 through 

May 31, 2018.  So, please submit your forms to me no later than Friday, May 25, 

2018.  I know this is a holiday weekend so feel free to send your forms to me earlier.  

You can contact me at Zangill2006@yahoo.com or call me at 910-297-4621 if you 

have questions.  Thank you for your support! 

Suzanne Gill, #67891 
RTF Chair 

mailto:Zangill2006@yahoo.com
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Regional Directors 
 

Mountains/Foothills 

Vacant 
 

Piedmont Triad 

Vacant 
 

Triangle 

Gerald Joyce, #68687 
 

Sandhills 

Dana Kaufman, #74877 
 

Tar River/Down East 

Peggy Lewis, #58375 

TAR RIVER/DOWN EAST JAYCEES 
Peggy Lewis, #58375 

Regional Director 
 

 

The East is finishing up strong.   We have had our trials, our 
tears, but as always we bounce back strong.  
 
 

Craven County 

Craven County is starting a rebuild, but we all believe they 
will carry on grand.  

Jacksonville        

Jacksonville is stronger and are trying to get all their new 
people active.  

Greenville        

Greenville has set the pace with being very active in their community raising funds and 

awareness of what matters to the community.   

Rocky Mount      

Rocky Mount is doing the same in the Northern section of our area.  Kendal is rallying 

his troops and working to finish strong. 

It has been fun getting to know the Jaycees once again  I looked forward to greater 

things to come from all. 

Peggy 

SANDHILLS REGION 
Dana Kaufman, #74877 

Regional Director 
 

Central Carolina recently participated in Big Easter with Life Springs 

Church by manning the “Friends with Needs Egg Hunt” field. 

They currently have a number of projects in the works such as mov-

ies in the park for the month of May and selling concessions at both 

the “5-Mile Yard Sale” in Carthage and fireworks at Depot Park in 

Sanford.  

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve as Regional Direc-

tor for the Central Region, it has been a pleasure.  
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TRIANGLE REGION 
Gerald Joyce, #68687 

Regional Director 
 

Hello everyone and welcome to springtime in the triangle. President Jennifer and  

President Anna and a host of other senators joined the Cary Jaycees for their Pig Pick-

ing and Pie contest at the Fairview on March 25. Lots of BBQ, pies, and fellowship.  On 

Saturday April 7, the Cary Jaycees will be running a concession stand at the spring 

time football game.   There will be the spring camping trip at Stone Mountain from 

April 27 -29th.  

 

The Raleigh Jaycees will be at Trivia night at Ruckus Pizza on Avent Ferry on April 11 

at 9pm and their Globetrotters Dinner Club on April 26 at 7pm.  The location will be 

forthcoming at raleighjaycees.org.  

 

The Durham Jaycees will be participating in the “Spring for Support 5K and Family Fun 

Day” on Saturday, April 7 at Duke’s east campus in Durham.  

 

Gerald 

KYLE BYRD MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
Melissa Spivey, #72166 

Program Manager 
 

On behalf of the North Carolina JCI Senate, we extend our sincerest congratulations to 

Delva (Trey) Jordan of Burgaw, NC and James (Jay) Neal of Carthage, NC   

selected as the 2018 winners of the Kyle Byrd Memorial Scholarship. Each will receive 

a $500 scholarship to be used towards furthering their education after high school. Jay 

Neal and his parents will attend our year end meeting in Pinehurst on May 5th to re-

ceive his scholarship. We will present Jay with his scholarship at the very beginning of 

the meeting.  Trey is unable to attend as he will be busy coordinating a fundraising 

event for the Interact Club on May 5th, but is extremely appreciative of this honor. 

Both applications have also been forwarded to a second round of judging on the      

national level to receive an additional $1,000 scholarship from the United States JCI 

Senate. The United States JCI Senate will announce those winners in Mid-April and will 

reach out to the applicants to let them know if they are chosen. 

Very special thanks to our judges: Karen Bograd, Jocelyn Hardee and Karen Byrd. 

Many Thanks, 

Melissa 

http://raleighjaycees.org
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FROM THE DESK OF NC JAYCEE PRESIDENT  

ANNA PRICE 

Hello Fellow Senators! 

I can't believe we are already at the end of the first quarter of 2018.  I am having an 

absolute blast as the NC Jaycee State President.  I have visited 10 of our 20 chapters 

and have been in contact with most of the others.  I asked all of you at Year End Con-

vention to help spread the message of positivity and I want to thank you for rising to 

that challenge.  Every chapter I have visited or spoke with have talked about "their" 

senators and how they value that relationship.  We have a lot of young Jaycees that 

have great ideas about making positive change in their communities.  I have seen or 

heard about the efforts that many of you make with chapters and individual members 

and it makes me very proud to be a Senator.  The only thing I love more than seeing 

other chapters helping each other is seeing our Senators pitching in as well.   

I was speaking to President Jennifer the other day about being a younger senator.  I 

received my Senatorship when I was 31.  I was still well within the active Jaycee 

age.  At that time I was encouraged to remain an active Jaycee first and a Senator  

second.  I know the idea is to assure that younger Senators don’t forget about being a 

Jaycee.  I feel like I have done a good job of being an active Jaycee and an active   

Senator.  Being a Senator is an honor that I take seriously and it has made me a better 

Jaycee.  I specifically did not appoint a Presidential Advisor because I feel like all of you 

are my advisors.  I know I can come to you with anything and you will help guide me in 

the right direction.   

Since I have been an active Senator, I not only have the support from NC Senators but 

also from Senators around the country.  I love that.  You inspire me to make our      

organization better.  You make a difference every day and it is because you have been 

and always will be, Jaycees.  Thank you for supporting me.  Your faith in me gave me 

the confidence to take on this position and I want to make you proud.  Your support of 

our chapters and individual members is truly inspiring and no other state has the rela-

tionship that we have between Jaycees and Senators.  I look forward to seeing all of 

you soon. 

Anna Price 

83rd State President 

North Carolina Jaycees  



 9 

Register Now for Spring Conference                   
April 14 in Chapel Hill 

 

Registration is now open for the 2018 North Carolina Jaycees Spring Conference, which 
takes place Saturday, April 14. Location: George Watts Hill Alumni Center, UNC Chapel 
Hill campus (address: 150 Stadium Drive, Chapel Hill NC 27514).  
  
 The conference includes: 
 
- Board of Directors Meeting 
- Training opportunities 
- Tour of the NC Jaycee Burn Center, a state priority project 
 
Note: The Annual Distinguished Service Awards Banquet has been moved to our Mid-
Year Convention this year based on feedback from our members. 
  

PLEASE REGISTER BY APRIL 8 
Click here to register on Eventbrite. You may also RSVP and easily share the event    

information with others via Facebook. Any questions can be sent to                      

meetings@ncjaycees.org 

http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=7536711&msgid=296259&act=PV66&c=198733&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fo%2Fnorth-carolina-junior-chamber-jaycees-1605385582
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=7536711&msgid=296259&act=PV66&c=198733&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fevents%2F170469623748983%2F
mailto:meetings@ncjaycees.org
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CALABASH BASH 
It's here, it's here!!! It's a new year and the new Bash form is ready :-)  Please note all 
registrations will be done electronically this year. If you pay by check, simply include a 
note stating you've already registered online and I'll take it from there. The link to the 
form is located in the eBlast, on the web site and in the Calabash Facebook page.   
 
Please contact Rita Bowles with any questions. 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Noj6hYNG5j-Xzj_vcxuwhBCS-w4USeMtheJ-
wOt2IBU/edit 
 
In appreciation, 
RITA BOWLES, JCI #59336 
Realtor | Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage 
539 Columbia Ave | Chapin SC  29036  
M: 803.351.3242 | E: RBowles@CBCarolinas.com 
Personal: Rita@RitaBowles.com 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Noj6hYNG5j-Xzj_vcxuwhBCS-w4USeMtheJ-wOt2IBU/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Noj6hYNG5j-Xzj_vcxuwhBCS-w4USeMtheJ-wOt2IBU/edit
mailto:RBowles@CBCarolinas.com
mailto:Rita@RitaBowles.com
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REGION IV SERVICE PROJECT 
 
Region 4 Senate is running their second service project at the Calabash.  We are sup-

porting the “Grand Strand Golden Retriever Rescue” by providing them with cash and 

Visa gift cards to help with medical services.   

 

The 15 puppies who are our mascots will need vaccinations and spray/neuter services 

very shortly.  A number of dogs are rescued throughout the different states in our re-

gion.  Puppy pads and puppy food is also needed for their care.  If you are planning on 

attending the Calabash, which will be at the Dayton House in Myrtle Beach, please 

come prepared to help support these animals.  Check the Calabash Facebook page for 

more details.   

 

Thank you for your support in advance. 

Mike Ringel, Region 4 NVP 

 

FROM YOUR NVP 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you North Carolina Senate for giving 

me the opportunity to have served you as your Region 4 National Vice President this 

current year.  I am very proud of the year you and your President Jennifer have put 

together.  While traveling around the Country, I not only bragged on Region 4 but how 

the North Carolina Senate was excelling in all areas of this organization.  Remember 

that we still have 2 more months left in this year, so continue being the Senators that 

you all are. 

 

Mike Ringel #36858 

Region 4 N.V.P. 

"Firecracker 4" 
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Important Upcoming Dates 

April 20-22 
Calabash Bash 

 
April 21  

Jim Ollis/Bobby Saunders Memorial Golf Tournament 

May 1 
US JCI Senate Memorial Award Submissions Due 

May 5 
NC JCI Senate Meeting (Pinehurst) 

May 25  
Return the Favor Forms Due 

SENATE SWEEPSTAKES ALREADY? 
Shannon Foster, #67038 

Newsletter Editor 

Not really, but kind of.  Sweepstakes tickets should be printed by the Calabash Bash so 

we can get a jump start on selling, especially since many of the attendees are from out 

of town.  Also, it’s never to early to be thinking of items you would like to donate to the 

Silent Auction.  This is always a popular feature of the Sweepstakes and your participa-

tion is appreciated.  The Sweepstakes will take place Friday, August 3, 2018.           

More details will come regarding how to donate. 


